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Subject: Contamination events resulting from damage to sealed radioactive sources

On February 3, 2009, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission released an Informational
Bulletin identifying five events that exposed employees to radioactive material during
gauge dismantlement or non-routine maintenance which involved handling of the sealed
sources.

During these events, sealed radioactive sources were damaged or ruptured, leading to
both facility and personnel contamination. In the last three years, NRC has received five
event reports, three of them recently. Contamination occurred while personnel were
attempting to remove a source holder from a gauge or removing a source from its source
holder. In each case, personnel were contaminated with both external and some level of
intake of radioactive material.

Common factors have been identified in the events that may have contributed to the
damage. They are:

*Servicing of gauges based on intuition rather than reviewing the information contained
in the sealed source and device registry;

*Licensees did not develop, document or implement their own procedures to dismantle or
perform non-routine maintenance;

*The aged and potentially deteriorated condition of the gauges and/or radioactive sources
at the time of the dismantlement/disassembly was not taken into consideration by
personnel that were handling the sources or devices.

The report in its entirety can be obtained from the NRC, Informational Notice, 2009-05,
dated February 3, 2009.
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